# **PTFA News**



#### Wonderful PTFA News - We have survived!

It was a huge relief to see new faces at Monday's 'emergency' meeting when it really was a 'sink or swim' moment for the PTFA. I am pleased to be able to announce that we have formed a new committee. The following members were elected:

Chairperson - Denise Bunce

Secretary - Niki Bolton

Treasurer - Katie Ayres-Turner

Who will be supported by 5 committee members and a number of promised helpers.

#### School disco

We are now striding ahead planning a disco for November, with the date still to be confirmed. Sadly due to health reasons our usual company are no longer doing school discos. If anyone has personal contacts or can recommend a new company please let Kate Davey know, who is now the PTFA disco co-ordinator, or pass a message through the school office.

# **Non-uniform Day**

**Friday 20th October**, is our first non-uniform day of the year. In exchange for not wearing uniform please can children bring in a donation of a bottle or other 'goody' to go in the festive hampers which will be raffled off at the fayre.

The items not used in the hampers will go on a tombola.

### Christmas cards designed by your children

Very soon the children will be busy designing Christmas cards, this year we are using an online company where you will be able to order and pay for your children's designs easily with the click of a button.

More information regarding the process will be given out at the time and samples will be displayed on the PTFA notice board, which is situated between Year 2 and Year 3.



### Winter Fayre

The Winter Fayre will take place on **Friday 1st December**, 3.20 - 5pm. This day will also be a non-uniform day in exchange for cakes to be sold at the fayre.

In order to make the fayre a success we will need helpers to run stalls on a rota system – so no one will miss out on enjoying the fayre. If you are able to help please let one of the PTFA know or contact the school office.

#### Please join us!

The next PTFA meeting is on **Tuesday 17th October** straight after school, the main purpose of this meeting is to plan for the Winter Fayre, all are welcome to attend this meeting or submit their suggestions in writing via the office.

#### Some thank yous...

Finally, we would like to thank all of the wonderful parents and friends that support our many events. Without you we wouldn't be able to help fund the enrichment activities that all of our children benefit from. We would also like to thank the longstanding committee members that have given endless hours of their time and have worked very hard to raise money for the school over the years. Thank you.

We look forward to another successful year of fund-raising for the school.

# **Frome Valley PTFA**